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Dear Chair and Committee Members:  

 

Thank you for allowing our testimony today in support of HB069. The Maryland Legislative 

Coalition (MLC) Climate Justice Wing, a statewide coalition of nearly 30 grassroots and 

professional organizations, urges you to vote favorably on HB069. 

Packaging is 28% of Maryland’s waste and 40% is plastic waste. Nearly 3 billion PET and more 

than 176 million HDPE plastic beverage containers were sold in Maryland in 2019 and fewer 

than a quarter were actually recycled and made into new products. Increasing the requirement for 

post-consumer content will reduce new plastic container production and strengthen the market 

for recycled content. Substituting new PET with recycled PET would reduce the amount of fossil 

fuels needed and could lower the energy requirements and the resulting pollution by as much as 

75%. Maryland should follow the lead of other states like New Jersey, California, Connecticut, 

and Washington in requiring more post-consumer recycled content in plastic containers. 

 

HB069 will accomplish this by establishing the Post-consumer Recycled Content Program 

(Program) in the Maryland Department of the Environment’s (MDE) Office of Recycling. 

Producers selling plastic containers in Maryland will be required to increase post-consumer 

recycled content for plastic beverage containers to 50% by 2033; for rigid plastic containers to 

store or package food to 40% by 2033; and for rigid plastic containers for personal care and 

household cleaners to 35% by 2035. The bill also requires producers of these containers sold, 

offered for sale, or distributed in the State to register with MDE, pay an annual fee to cover 

Program costs, and report the post-consumer recycled content of their container brands annually.  

 

HB069 will reduce the amount of fossil fuels used in plastic containers overall by requiring post-

consumer recycled content in plastic containers.  The MLC Climate Justice Wing supports 

HB069 and urges a FAVORABLE report in Committee. 
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